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This Month:

August 4th Quilt Show 
Planning Meeting at Irelle 
Beatie's house (10:00 a.m.)

August 9 Quilt Show  
Entry Form deadline

August 9th Mtg.
 x Wear name tags
 x Return library books
 x Bring canned goods  

for donation

August 16th Board Mtg.
Meeting begins at 6:30 p.m. in 
Maravilla's Galleria room. 

August 18th Deadline   
Newsletter articles due for 
September edition 

Coast Lines
Newsletter for Coastal Quilters of Santa Barbara 

Mary Mashuta and Roberta Horton: "Double Trouble"  
Mary joins her sister Roberta Horton for this special lecture. 
They share a love of quilt-making, fabric and color. They also 
share common genes. Their shared visions are filtered through 
different minds and expressed by different hands. Hear how 
the sisters share a home (with two studios, of course) and man-
age to produce quilts that express their own perspective and 
talent.

•  MaryMashuta.com 
•  RobertaHorton.com

August 10 Workshop with Mary Mashuta:  
Foolproof Machine Quilting: The Fun Stuff  
Be more creative with the walking foot than just stitching in the ditch. Create your own designs for blocks 
and borders by paper folding simple shapes. Use Mary’s no-marking method to stitch your designs with 
heavy threads on top of the machine. Add decorative stitching.
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Elected Officers & Committee Chairs 2012-2013 
President:   
Carol Fay

VP Programs:   
Ranell Hansen 

Speaker Liaison: 
Patty Six and Lou Ann Smith

Workshop Coordinator:   
Julie Mock

Recording Secretary:   
Mary Maxwell

Corresponding Secretary:   
Elaine Rottman

Treasurer:   
Sue Kadner

Parliamentarian:   
Irelle Beattie 

Membership:   
Becky Gallup  

Public Relations: 
Leslie Dodge 

2012 HOC Quilt Show: 
Karen Pickford 

Block of the Month:   
Kika Hutchings & Cathy Nicholson

2013 Challenge:   
Karen Pickford

Coast Lines Distribution:   
Mary Ringer & Naomi Hicks

Coast Lines Editor:  
Julie Cohen 

Coast Lines Layout:   
Jean Phillips

Community Projects:   
Carol Hart, Edalee Keehn,   
Barbara MacCallum & Nancy Miller

Door Prizes:   
VACANT

Librarian:   
Carol Barringer, Elaine Kovar, 
Ann Marx, Jean McCaffrey

Refreshments:   
Cynthia Carrillo & Ann Matson

Satellite Groups Coordinator:   
Chris Allen

Sunshine Chair 
Dee Johnson

Webmaster:   
Bonnie Barber

Welcome Committee:  
Debbi Haeberle, Dee Johnson, 
Marilyn Martin

Coast Lines is published monthly by: 
Coastal Quilters  

of Santa Barbara, Inc.  
P.O. Box 6341, Santa Barbara, CA 93160   

http://www.coastalquilters.org 
Subscriptions are free to members.

Welcome New  Members: 

Linda Kriss 
232 E. Calle Laureles 
Santa Barbara, CA 93105 
lgkriss@yahoo.com 
687-3622

Helmina Schenck 
1750 Sycamore Canyon Rd. 
Santa Barbara, CA 93108 
hschenck787@gmail.com 
425-770-5324

Marie Smeznik 
503 Rosario Dr. 
Santa Barbara, CA 93110 
683-7986

Please update your membership information when you 
change your address, phone, e-mail, etc.) by contacting Jean 

Faison at  foxyfaison@verizon.net.

SBCC Continuing Education
The 10-week Fall 2012 quarter begins Monday, September 10. Registration begins Monday, August 20. Fall classes display online, Mon-
day, August 13 at www.sbcc.edu/ce. Here are the classes being offered by our own guild members:

Patchwork and Quilting - Big 
Block Quilts
Instructor: Marty Frolli
10 Wednesdays 9 a.m. - noon
Wake Center, Room 18
Begins September 12
Tuition: $112. Materials Fee: $5.

Quilters’ Workshop
Instructor: Marty Frolli
10 Fridays 9 a.m. - noon
Wake Center, Room 18
Begins September 14
Tuition: $112. Materials Fee: $5.

Sewing Tips and Techniques
Instructor: Ranell Hansen
Schott Center Room 6
Tuesday evenings, 6:30 p.m. - 8:30 p.m.
Session 1 starts September 11 for 5 weeks 
Session 2 starts October 23 for 5 weeks.
Class fee: $42 per session. Students can 
sign up for one or both sessions.
Class limit: 20 students.

This is a workshop class. Bring your proj-
ects and get help with whatever you are 
sewing: clothing, quilts, home decor, boat 
covers...whatever.

Quilt-making for Beginners
Instructor: Carol Fay
10 Mondays 9 a.m. - noon
Wake Center, Room 18
Begins September 10 (No class on Nov. 12)
Tuition: $112. Materials Fee: $5.

Patchwork and Quilting - Rotary 
Magic Quilts
Instructor: Carol Fay
10 Tuesdays 6 p.m. - 9 p.m.
Wake Center, Room 18
Begins September 11
Tuition: $112. Materials Fee: $5.
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Future Programs 
SEPTEMBER 
Alicia Campbell: Quilt Batting Lecture

NO WORKSHOP 
Harvest of Colors Quilt Show 

OCTOBER 
Anelie Belden: Dresden Dance  
Stroll along memory Lane and see the life 
of the Dresden Plate Design. Learn about its 
beginning, the variety of designs it has had, 
and venture into the future with a trunk show 
of Thoroughly Modern Dresden designs by 
Anelie Belden.

October 12 Workshop: Thoroughly  
Modern Dresden  
Forget everything you thought you knew 
about Dresden Plate quilts. The new Dres-
dens are colorful, clever and fun, nothing 
stodgy or old-fashioned here! They're easy 
to make too, with Anelie's new stitch-and-
flip technique. Try this fresh take on an old 
favorite.

NOVEMBER 
Sherry Werum: Mosaics and the Quilts  
They inspire  
The lecture will take you on a journey from 
the early American Indian basket patterns 
in mosaics through the rule of the Moors in 
Andalusia and the mosaics of the Alham-
bra palace and on to Italy with the marble 
mosaics of Pisa and Venice. The similarities 
of these mosaics to popular quilting patterns 
is displayed through quilt replicas of these 
early mosaics and antique and modern-day 
adaptations. www.mosaicque.com/en/

November 9 Workshop: Mosaics and Motifs 
Table Runner  
This class includes instruction using C&T's 
new washaway fusible applique sheets, wo-
ven tumbling block pattern, monofilament 
thread machine applique, stencil machine 
quilting and use of decorative machine 
stitches. There may be a kit fee.

From the President's Desk
Now is the time to approach your new representatives and present your ideas for our 
quilt guild. New board members and committee chairs are getting settled in their new 
jobs and need to know how best to serve the membership. Last month’s newsletter, the 
website and your new directory all list the guild’s elected officers and committee chairs 
for the 2012-2013 fiscal year. Have you loved having door prizes at the meeting? Well, 
the Door Prizes position is currently open, and a couple of energetic people are needed 
to continue this valuable fundraiser.

Please consider volunteering for one or more quilt show jobs. There are a variety of 
volunteers needed, and many hands make light work. Check the article about the quilt 
show in this newsletter, and see where you fit in.

There are many ways to participate in the guild. Challenge yourself this year to do some-
thing new. Join a satellite group, check a book out of the library, sew a community quilt 
project, bring show and tell, take a workshop or participate in block of the month. The 
newsletter and website probably have the information you need to get started.  

— Carol Fay

Community Quilts  
The fabric sale at the July meeting was a wonderful success. Thanks to the members for 
supporting the guild by purchasing so many items. There were great bargains to be had.   

This coming year we will be supporting three local charities. We have already introduced 
Unity Shoppe. In addition to the doll cradle bedding for them, we will also be making 
baby quilts and lap robes for the low-income families in need and seniors in the nursing 
homes and care centers they support.    

We will be making quilts for Visiting Nurse and Hospice Care of Santa Barbara.  These 
quilts will be for their current hospice patients living in their own homes.

Our third charity for the coming year is Hillside House, a facility for the developmentally 
disabled. We will be making lap quilts and nap quilts for them.

We will have kits for all these items and also provide batting and backing for those mak-
ing their own tops.    

— The CCQ: Edalee Keehn, Carol Hart, Nancy Miller, and Barbara MacCallum

August Birthdays     Happy birthday to one and all!

Nellie Munoz  Aug 2 
Jean Kalman  Aug 3 
Trudy Auf der Heide Aug 5 
Sally R. Firth  Aug 5 
Lou Ann Smith   Aug 6 
Janet Berlin  Aug 7 
Susan Kadner  Aug 12  
Linda Boynton De Sepulveda  Aug 15 
Helena Kennedy  Aug 16 
Linda Estrada  Aug 17 
Elizabeth Hensgen Aug 17 

Nancy Rogers  Aug 21 
Bonnie Hall  Aug 23 
Susan White  Aug 23 
Karin Cooper  Aug 25 
Marty Frolli  Aug 25 
Julie Sharer  Aug 25 
Wanda Kropuenske Aug 27 
Anne Blackwell  Aug 28  
Carol Barringer  Aug 29 
Pat Stanovich  Aug 29 
Joyce Emery  Aug 30
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Quilt Show News
We’re nearing the end of our 
journey; the Harvest of Colors 
Quilt Show is just around the 
corner!  The committee has 
been working hard to ensure 
that we have a fabulous show 
this year, but they can’t do it 
alone. Remember that this 
is our only major fundraiser 
this year, and the proceeds 
support guild activities over 
the course of the next two 
years. At this stage all of the 
pieces are falling into place, 
but we still need quilt Entries, 
volunteers and attendees.  

Timeline:
•	 August 9 – All entry forms due
•	 August 31 – Collectors will receive list and begin contacting 

members
•	 September 12 – Deadline for delivering quilts, etc. to collector
•	 September 13 – Guild meeting  

  - sign up for volunteer positions 
  - last day to purchase pre-sale tickets
•	 September 19 – Judging day at Goleta Valley Community Center
•	 September 20 – Team & volunteers marking floor at Earl Warren 

(hopefully)
•	 September 21 – Hanging quilts and setting up all displays
•	 September 22 and 23 – Harvest of Colors Quilt Show!!!!!

Quilt Entries
The entry form for all show items (Quilts, Wearables, Satellite Group 
Quilts and Challenge quilts) is due August 9 — our next Guild meet-
ing!  As of our last planning meeting, there were only a few entries! 
Hopefully, like me, you will be turning in your forms and photos at the 
last minute. This is a “member’s showcase” and we want entries from as 
many members as possible. It doesn’t have to be your latest creation (if 
you can’t get it done in time); the main rule is that it has not been in a 
previous Harvest of Colors show.

Volunteers
The volunteer sign-up sheets will be available at the next two guild 
meetings and we encourage you to sign up for more than one shift, if 
possible. Boutique participants have a separate sign-up sheet, and this 
does not count toward your free admission to the show. There are also 
many opportunities to help that are not listed on the sign-up sheets. We 
need people to set up displays around town, hang posters, deliver post-
ers and postcards to distant quilt shops and a variety of other things. 
Please email me if you can help!  

Attendees
Last, but certainly not least, we need people to come to our show. 
Please spread the word at every available opportunity. Now is the 

time for people to begin marking their calendars. And so that they 
don’t change their minds at the last minute and not show up, we are 
encouraging people to buy tickets in advance, and save $2. Collect 
money from your friends and purchase their tickets for them at the next 
two guild meetings (August and September). And if your budget allows, 
please consider purchasing your own ticket in advance, even if you are 
volunteering to help with the show. Remember, the proceeds help the 
guild bring you all of the fun activities and amazing speakers we enjoy 
throughout the year.  Be sure to print out our Car Window Advertise-
ment from our website and put in a visible place in your car for people 
to see as you drive around town. We will try to have some of these avail-
able at the next guild meeting as well.

Once again, I’d like to thank my committee for doing a spectacular job 
of pulling this show together.  Now, I’ve got to get back to finishing my 
quilts for the show!

— Karen Pickford, 2012 Quilt Show Chairperson

Quilt Show Judging
Judging of quilts for Harvest of Colors will take place Wednesday, Sep-
tember 19 at the Goleta Valley Community Center. The guild would like 
to encourage you to have your quilt judged. The most valuable result 
of doing this is to receive the judge’s comment. Andrea Perejda is a Na-
tional Quilt Association certified judge with considerable experience in 
judging shows. Yes, she has her own style and friends in Santa Barbara, 
but she is a professional with experience in putting her own tastes aside 
in order to expertly judge the quality of fine quilts. So you do not think 
your quilt is “perfect” enough to compete with the most experienced 
and excellent quilters in our guild? How do you think they got started? 
They did it by showing their work, having their quilts evaluated by ob-
jective judges, taking the comments to heart and striving to do better 
next time. If you make a cake and it collapses, do you never make a cake 
again? I bet you learn from the experience and move on. As quilters, we 
strive to have a good time quilting, take pride in our work and do the 
best we can. We take classes when we can, learn the basics and then 
learn more. As with all of life, we capitalize on our strengths and have a 
good time doing it.

Now, more of the basics: The judging categories are on the quilt ap-
plication. They are Traditional, Innovative, Art, Mixed, New Quilter and 
Wearable. The application briefly describes each category, so check it 
out. Choose the category that best describes your quilt. 

The judging committee does reserve the right to change the category 
of your quilt. This is done infrequently but may be done to move a quilt 
from one category with a large number of quilts to another with fewer 
quilts to give you a better chance to receive a ribbon. Every effort will be 
made to contact you and explain the change.

Any questions? Call or email Diane Eardley at 963-8321 or email her at 
eardley@lifesci.ucsb.edu.
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Events Around California 

Busy Bears Quilt Guild of Big Bear Lake 2012 Quilt Show
September 1-2, Saturday, 10 a.m. – 5 p.m.; Sunday, 10 a.m. – 4 p.m.
Admission: $5, children under 12 free.

41275 Big Bear Blvd.

Boutique, exhibit quilts, vendors, wearable art, door prizes.

For more information, call Sandi at (909) 733-2085. 

31st Annual San Diego Quilt Show presents  
Life’s a Beach
September 12-15, September 12 preview, 6 p.m. to 9 p.m.; September 
12 & 14, 9 a.m. to 6 p.m.*; September 15, 9 a.m. to 5 p.m.*
* Multi-day pass is $10.
Tickets: $15 in advance, $20 at the door.

San Diego Convention Center, 111 West Harbor Dr.

We are expanding our show this year to include classes, judging, 
cash prize awards, more special exhibits, and an art quilt chal-
lenge “Life’s A Beach”.

Visit our web site at www.sandiegoquiltshow.com or call 619-443-
2706 for details.

Quilt Piece Corps of Victor Valley’s 
“Quilts for all Seasons VI”
September 14-15, 9 a.m. – 5 p.m., husbands free

San Bernardino County Fairgrounds
14800 7th St., Bldg. D, Victorville

For more information, contact Sammi Yosten at 
quiltshowinfo@gmail.com

Mountain Meadow Quilt Show
September 29 & 30, 10 a.m. - 4 p.m. both days
Admission: $7. Sunday: husbands free.

Buckhorn Camp, Peace Center
24641 Highway #243, Idyllwild, CA

For more information, email: idyquiltshow@verizon.net

Simi Valley Quilt Guild’s “Celebrate!!”
October 6-7, Saturday, 10 a.m. – 5 p.m.; Sunday, 10 a.m. – 4 p.m.
Admission: $8

Rancho Susana Community Center
5005 E. Los Angeles Ave., Simi Valley

Loads of quilts, merchant’s mall, quilt appraisals, door prizes, trea-
sure hunt, food service. Celebrate California Open Quilt Challenge. 
Entry forms available on the website or by phoning 818-340-5084.

For more information, visit www. simivalleyquiltguild.org

Los Angeles County Quilters Guild:  
A Quilter's Odyssey
October 12 & 13. Admission: $7; children 5-12, $3 (under 5 free).

Greek Orthodox Church of Long Beach, 5701 E. Colorado St.

All Quilts never before shown! Featured artist will be Helen Glea-
son. Opportunity raffles; large merchant hall; daily silent auctions, 
AND a flea market.

For information, please contact Linda Duncan at 310 604-0725 or 
Shirley Barnett at 562 429-2994.

34th Annual Glendale Quilt Show & Quilt Retreat 
any Holiday on Quilts 
March 15-17, 2013, Friday & Saturday: 10-5; Sunday 10-4.

Burbank Airport Marriott 

We are a professionally judged, non-juried show with cash prizes. 
Workshops, vendors, other surprises. All entrants welcome.

www.glendalequiltguild.org 

2013 Quilting in the Valley Quilt Show
May 4-5, 2013

AirTel Hotel, Van Nuys

The membership directory is provided to facilitate guild 
business.  It is issued only to Coastal Quilters Guild mem-
bers for their personal convenience. Other uses must be 

approved by the Coastal Quilters Guild Board of Directors.



August 2012Page 6

Block of the Month for September
CROW'S NEST 
This is really going to be scrappy. The dark triangles are the crows 
standing on the edge of the nest ready to fly away.

CUTTING:
•	 Cut  4: 2½”  x 10½” medium light fabric
•	 Cut 13: 2½”  squares 
  - Cut 8 Another Dark Fabric 
  - Cut 5 Light Fabric
•	 Cut 4: 4-7/8” squares 
  - 2 Light Fabric 
  - 2 Dark Fabric

FABRIC:

Light Fabric

Medium Light Fabric

Dark Fabric

Another Dark Fabric

ASSEMBLY:
Put a light fabric 4-7/8” square and dark fabric 4-7/8” square right 
sides together. Draw a diagonal line on the wrong side of the light 
fabric. Stitch ¼” on each side of the line. Cut on the diagonal line. 
Make two of these. You will have 4½” square triangles. Sew another 
dark fabric 2½” square on the ends of two medium light 2 ½” x 10 
½” rectangles. This will make the first and fifth rows. Sew together 
a light fabric 2½” square to another dark fabric 2½” square togeth-
er. Sew these squares between two half-square triangles. Repeat, 
again. Sew the middle row together (five squares): light fabric 2½” 
square to dark fabric 2½” square to light fabric 2½” square to dark 
fabric 2½” square to light fabric 2½” square. Sew row two (half 
square triangles with light and another dark squares) to row three 
(five light/dark squares) to row four (half square triangles with 
light and another dark squares). Sew on each side a medium light 
fabric 2½”  x 10½” rectangles. Sew the first and fifth rows on last to 
finish the14½” square.

— Knotty Threads: Kika Hutchings and Diana Hamilton

LIKE Us On Facebook!
Coastal Quilters is now on Facebook and you can easily find us at 
www.facebook.com/CoastalQuilters. If you are on Facebook, please 
find us and LIKE us. We will be announcing events, issuing remind-
ers, sharing ideas, quilt projects, whatever strikes us as being of 
interest to our quilting community. We hope you will contribute to 
keeping our page energized by visiting often.

If you are not a member of Facebook, consider joining. It's easy, 
just go to www.facebook.com and sign on. Then let them help you 
find your friends via your e-mail address books. You will have abso-
lute control over your page. Once established, you will not only be 
able to follow Coastal Quilters, but you will probably establish new 
relationships with old friends and family, as well as quilters in our 
community and beyond. Try it; you'll like it. Really!

— Bonnie Barber
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Quilting Resources
Art & Jenny 's  
Sewing Machine Center 
Authorized Janome Dealer - Service of most 
brands. Sewing supplies only, no fabric for 
sale  
 
2124 E. Thompson Blvd. 
Ventura, CA 93001-2725 
805.643.8536

Craft Essentials 
Discount to Members 
 
187 South Turnpike 
Santa Barbara, CA 93111 
805.681.3115 

The Creation Station  
Fabric & Quilt Shop 
Classes, Retreats and Online Shopping 
Dawn and Patrick Farrier, owners 
Large selection of cotton solids/prints and 
flannels all priced at $7 per yard.  
 
Authorized Janome dealer. 
 
252 East Hwy 246, Unit A 
Buellton, CA  93427 
www.thecreationstation.com 
805.693.0174 

Ranell Hansen  
Around The Block Quilting Studio 
Custom Machine Quilting 
Quilting and Sewing Classes 
 
LLENAR.NESNAH@gmail.com 
805.684.7042 

Cathe Hedrick  
Santa Barbara Quilting Retreats 
 
P.O. Box 91429 
Santa Barbara, CA 93190-1429 
www.santabarbaraquiltingretreats.com 
805.899.3947 

Grant House Sewing Machine  
Tuesday: 10-5:30 Wednesday: 10-5:30  
Saturday: 10-1 Other times by appointment.  
 
336 E. Cota St., Suite B,  
Santa Barbara  
www.granthousesewingmachines.com 
ghsewingmachines@gmail.com 
805.962.0929

Jandi Designs 
Thermofax Silk Screens 
 
Jeanne Surber 
www.jandidesigns.com 
805.564.4213 

Nancy King 
Santa Barbara Custom Quilting 
Many designs to finish your quilts beauti-
fully.  Large quilts, small quilts, get them 
done!  Prompt turnaround.  
 
www.sbcustomquilting.com 
805.687.2063 

Quilt Ventura 
Stash Card & Classes 
 
4572 Telephone, Ste. 908 
Ventura, CA  93003 
www.quiltventura.com 
805.658.9800

Roxanne's A Wish and A Dream 
A whimsical store filled with everything for 
quilting, knitting, needlework and gifts. Not 
only will you find fabrics, books, yarns and 
classes, you will have experience in artful 
living. 
 
919 Maple Ave. 
Carpinteria, CA 93013 
Roxannequilts.com  
805.566.1250

FOR SALE
Bernina sewing machine in carrying case, 
model 1630
Attachments and walking foot and instruction manual 
included. All serviced and ready to sew! $1,800
Call Bonnie Hall at 805-968-1406.

Kenmore sewing machine, model 1625
Includes zigzag, buttonholer and accessories. $100 obo

Call Doris Gilman at 967-8339 after July 2. 

Pfaff creative 7530
Accessories & a large extension platform, $450
Call Paulette Ley at 964-5780.

Bernina Aurora 440, Quilt Edition, with 
stitch regulator
Comes with an accessory storage case and a travel case. 
$1,500 obo.
Call Margaret Siadal at 967-0266.



Coastal Quilters Guild Inc
http://www.coastalquilters.org

Coastal Quilters Guild of Santa Barbara and Goleta is a non-
profit, educational and charitable organization. The purpose 
of the Guild is to educate its members about the history and 
preservation of the art form of quilting and its related topics; 
to learn new techniques and improve skills; and to inform the 
community at large about our quilt making heritage.

Guild Meetings are held on the second 
Thursday of each month at:

St. Andrew’s Presbyterian Church 
4575 Auhay, Santa Barbara, CA 

This Month’s Meeting 
August 9, 2012 7:00 p.m. 
(Doors open at 6:30 p.m.)

Next Month’s Meeting 
September 13, 2012 7:00 p.m.

Please carpool, parking is somewhat limited.

Coastal Quilters Guild, Inc
P.O. Box 6341 
Santa Barbara, CA 93160
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Coast Lines Newsletter
This is a monthly publication. Newsletter articles will be accepted up until the 18th of August for the September issue. 
Send articles to the editor: Julie Cohen, julie@juliebcohen.com or P.O. Box 6341, Santa Barbara, CA 93120.


